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         Thursday 14 September 

         Spare Parts Puppet Show 

         Friday 15 September 

        Ag College Excursion        

      Monday 18 September  

        Jumps, Throws & 800m 

      Wednesday 20 September 

       Faction Athletics Carnival 

            at Thomas Hogg Oval 

       Friday 22 September 

               4/5C Assembly 

           Last Day of Term 3 

         Monday 9 October 

   Students commence Term 4 

        Tuesday 17 October 

     Interschool Jumps & Throws 

          Friday 20 October 

         Interschool Carnival    

            

 

We would like to thank and wish all the best to Jessica Howe-Smith and Katrina Kirby  
who have been in our Pre Primary and Kindy classes doing their practicum this term.  
Next week’s Newsletter will be distributed Thursday so it can include all Carnival results. 
 

MEGAMINDS 
Narrogin Primary School teams travelled to York yesterday to compete against schools 
for the MegaMinds competition.  Narrogin 1 (Lilli Beresford, Abby Dewing, Georgia 
Copeland and Chelsea Bradford) won the trophy for overall winners! Narrogin 2 (Jude 
Corner, Shannelle Taylor and Hanna Jagan) were top scorers for one round and made 
top 3 for the STEM design challenge round with their hurricane shelter. 
The MegaMinds competition, hosted by York DHS, is in its 4th year, and Narrogin PS 
has competed each year, with 2 wins now.  The event is a mix of puzzles, design 
challenge, and tests of thinking aimed at a range of skills, with the emphasis on 
considering how to apply problem solving and team work skills in all areas of student 
lives.  Thanks to Mrs Beresford and Mrs Bicknell for providing transport and support on 
the day!  

 
NATIONAL SCHOOLS OPINION SURVEY  
If you haven’t already completed this year’s National Schools Parent Opinion Survey,  
please go to Newsletters on our website and  click on the following link to complete 
survey National Schools Survey  
 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

The Jumps, Throws and 800m events are on Monday September 18 at school. The 
running events and team games are on Wednesday September 20 at Thomas Hogg 
Oval. Cold lunch orders for Wednesday are available from the canteen. Please state your 
child's faction on the order. Parent assistance for both days is still required and would be 
greatly  appreciated. Please contact Mr Moon if you are able to assist. We will be setting 
up at Thomas Hogg Oval at 7.30am on Wednesday, we would love to have some 
volunteers assisting with the erection of shade shelters. 
 

KISS AND DROP ZONE 
 

Kiss and Drop zones are for your child’s safety, your convenience and to minimise 
congestion and confusion. 
Kiss and Drop Rules: 
• Kiss and Drop zones and ‘No Parking’ zones operate under the same conditions.                                  
• You can stop to drop off or pick up children for a maximum of 2 minutes. 
• Drivers must remain in or within 3 metres of their vehicles. 

• Kiss and Drop zones apply only during hours of school operation. 
• ‘No Parking On Verge’ signs are now erected on the opposite side of the Kiss and 

Drop zone. 
 Shire of Narrogin will enforce on-the-spot penalties of $50 - $70 for breaches of these 
conditions.  

Narrogin Primary School  

Voluntary Contributions   

Commonwealth Bank  

066 522 0090 0206 



Disclaimer 

This section is provided for general information only, and on the understanding that 
the Department of Education is not providing advice or a recommendation about 

any of the services referred to in this newsletter. 

                         Canteen Roster   

A huge thank you to the following  

volunteers; 

Wednesday  13    Tash Wilson    

Thursday      14    Tanya Hadlow 

Friday           15    Janine Dewing 

Monday       18    Vanessa McLeod / HELP NEEDED 

Tuesday      19    HELP NEEDED 

   

1. Pre Orders Preferred 

2. Place ‘FACTION CARNIVAL’ and ‘FACTION NAME’ 

on bag 

Spectators are also welcome to pre-order 

 Limited menu as per below; 

 SANDWICHES, ROLLS, WRAPS 

                                             S/W            Roll           Wrap 

Chicken & Salad                $3.50           $4.00        $4.00 

Ham & Salad                       $3.50           $4.00        $4.00 

Salad                                   $3.00           $3.50        $3.50  

Vegemite                             $2.00           $2.50         

 SALAD BOXES 

Salad Box                                                                 $3.50 

Salad Box ~ (Chicken or Ham)               $4.00 

Salad Box, (Chicken or Ham, Egg and Beetroot)     $5.00 

 DRINKS 

Juice (250mls) (Apple, Tropical, Orange)                 $2.00 

Milk (250mls) (Chocolate, Strawberry)                     $2.00 

Water, bottled                                                            $1.50 

 OTHER 

Muffin (Plain, Choc, Choc Top & Swirl)                     $0.80 

Milo Dairy                                                                   $1.00 

Fresh Fruit                                                                  $1.00 

Fruit Jelly Cup (Faction Colours)                               $0.50 

 

Narrogin Primary School P&C News 

Chappy's Chat 

I would like to thank the Narrogin Baptist Church and 
Narrogin Christian Centre communities for their       
support of breakfast club this term.  Next term through 
the generosity of Narrogin Pumps, Solar and Spraying 
we will have an extended menu for the café’. 
A special thank you to Mrs Grover for her support this 
term.  Wishing all students luck in the carnival next 
week and an early thank you for parents who volunteer 
their time for both days.  Have a great week! 
Mrs Wilkie 

                    Community News 

We broke land speed records at last night's P & C     
Meeting thanks to our President Brenton's recent whip 
cracking lessons with Campbell and Jett - 1 hour and ten 
minutes to discuss approximately 18 different items. Our 
next meeting is on Tuesday 10th October at 7.30pm and 
we want to crack the 1 hour barrier - you could make the 
difference. 

P & C Market Day this Saturday from 8am until 2pm 

Weather forecast says sunny, Market Day can save you 
money, get the kids to the school oval and enjoy a lovely   
sausage in a bun. 

Toni our Market Day Coordinator would love to train an 
assistant who could help out at our monthly Market Day. 
Pop in this Saturday to have a chat with her. 

Canteen 

Desperately seeking volunteers for 2-3 hours once a 
term. It's a really easy job and the coffee is free. Phone 
our Canteen  

Ninja Warriors Wanted 

Actually if you can stand and have a heartbeat then we 
need your help next Wednesday 20 September at 
7.30am at Thomas Hogg oval  to put up our shade     
shelters for our Faction Carnival. There will be a prize for 
the most willing worker. Phone Fil on 0407 471 097 if you 
can assist.  

Mrs Filipa Shepherd 

Narrogin Junior Basketball 2017 Hoops Program 
Commences Wednesday 25 October 
Concludes Wednesday 13 December 

4:00pm TO 4: 50pm at 
NARROGIN LEISURE CENTRE 

Year 1 and up 
COST $65.00 per participant 

PLEASE REGISTER ONLINE  AT 
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?

formID=71189&programID=39029 
 

For more info contact  Rocket 0409 625 428  
or rodrocket7@bigpond.com 

SAVE THE DATE AND START TRAINING FOR: 

Sunsmart Narrogin Triathlon 

Sunday 12 November, 8.30am start 

Organised by the Narrogin Primary School P & C 

Categories for juniors, open and vets as individuals and 
teams 

Swim/bike/run over a choice of 5 distances. 

Registration process will be on line or registrations forms 
will be available from Narrogin Primary School. More   
details will follow soon. 

For more information contact Sarah Corner ph 98813948, 
mobile 0429813316, email sarah.corner@bigpond.com 
or Tanya Hadlow ph 98815925 mobile 0429994981 email 
tanya.hadlow@bigpond.com. 

ARE YOU a GIRL aged BETWEEN 7 - 15 & want to play 
an exciting sport this Summer? Then Basketball needs 
you!!  Young women are wanted for Wednesday evening 
teams.  Please contact Rox @ Strikers Basketball Club; 
0429813215 OR Cherie @ Blazers Basketball Club; 
0437536160 


